Minute 18 with reference to 26(c) Height 

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to examine the possibility of placing Street Wardens on Bolton Road during school lunchtime periods.

The Irlams o’th Height area is an area that we have recognised as a litter hot spot and consequently targeted it for action under the Litter Enforcement regime.  There is a misunderstanding in the minute in reference to Street Wardens.   The Directorate does not employ any dedicated Street Wardens.  The Committee may have meant this to be either Neighbourhood Wardens who are operated through the Safer Salford Unit of the Chief Executive’s Directorate.  Or alternatively it could mean the Police Community Support Officers who are operated and managed by the Greater Manchester Police.  

The Directorate does employ a number of Environmental Co-ordinators, part of whose job is to undertake duties under the Litter Enforcement scheme.  We also employ a full-time Enforcement Co-ordinator whose role is to co-ordinate enforcement activity  between Environmental Services staff and the Police’s Police Community Support Officers.

As mentioned earlier a targeted litter initiative was carried out at Irlams o'th' Height, in particular the area bordered by Bolton Road, Claremont Road and Dronfield Road commenced W/C 15 September 2003. Given the nature of the litter, the initiative focuses on food retailers on Bolton Road as the main source of the litter and on the students at nearby schools who are responsible for dropping large quantities of litter over the lunchtime period.

Over the last 2-3 weeks the following actions have taken place:

· Visits to 6 of the 7 food retailers to explain the initiative and leave posters.

· Follow-up letters have been sent to the 7 food retailers requesting their support through the display of campaign posters, the minimisation of all unnecessary packaging, and by keeping the shop front areas clean and tidy.

· A review of the litter bin provision in the area, taking into account the comments of local shopkeepers. A programme to upgrade and install additional litter bins is underway.

· Letters have been sent to the 3 schools and college in the area requesting their support for the initiative and a joint meeting (the first meeting has been arranged for 7 October 2003). 

· Approximately 7 Enforcement patrols, one with PCSO support have been undertaken over the critical lunchtime periods, with two Fixed Penalty Notices issued.

In conclusion the Directorate recognised that the area of the Height is a litter hot spot and has already, and will continue, to target it in co-ordination with the Police’s Police Community Support Officers, under the Litter Enforcement regime.  In addition with that is the Committee was made aware at its meeting on 9th September, 2003, that we carry out regular cleansing, particularly on the Bolton Road stretch which is cleansed twice a day and regularly on evenings throughout the week but we hope this response shows the Directorate’s determination to keep the area clean and to tackle the issue of litter enforcement through a combination of co-operation, education and enforcement.

M. L. Jassi

Director of Environmental Services 
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